  Community Safety Partnership Meeting

Taughmonagh Community Forum

5th October 2015 – 2pm

Present:

Colin Reid Taughmonagh Residents Association, Norman Earle TRA, Sgt Brian McLaren, Cont McCoy PSNI,  Brian Hannan TRA, Frank Chapman NIHE, Susan Crossan NIHE, Keith Addy BCC & Suzanne Gowling BCC..

Apologies: 

None Given

Introduction:

Norman Earle opened meeting by welcoming everyone present.

Area Reports:

Police Service Northern Ireland
Sgt McLaren PSNI took Group through the PSNI Taughmonagh statistics for the period 01/06/15 to 30/09/15.

Statistical Breakdown:

· ASB


0

· Assault

1

· Intimidation

0

· Suspicious Circ
4

· Theft


2

· Concern for Safety
0 

· Criminal Damage
2

· Burglary

1

· Domestic

0

· Threat


0

Sgt McLaren took the Group through the statistics by category giving some detail of each reported incident.  

A discussion was had by Group regarding the figures.  Sgt McLaren also gave an update on the new structures for Neighbourhood Policing and the LPT (Local Policing Team).  Sgt McLaren also spoke of a silver mini recovered in Taughmonagh that had been used to facilitate a crime is East Belfast.

Sgt McLaren also raised the issue of some flags still remaining in Sicily Park, the local representatives gave an undertaking to have them removed in the coming days.

Constable McCoy informed Group of an up-to-date facebook page (South Belfast PSNI) as a way of monitoring ongoing issues within the area.
Northern Ireland Housing Executive
Frank Chapman informed Group that David Elliott the dedicated ASB officer had moved positions within the Housing Executive and the ASB role he occupied would now be taken over by the Housing Officer for each area.

Belfast City Council

Keith Addy informed Group that there was no outstanding BCC ASB issues in the Taughmonagh area.  Suzanne Gowling spoke to the Group regarding the Policing and Community Safety Partnership going through the structure, Group make up, role and vision going forward.

Suzanne asked if there was a possibility of a sample of people from the area completing a short audit in order to get some local feedback to the  PCSP.  Brian agreed to take these and get a varied sample from the area.

DONM:

PSNI to confirm.

